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Some of the assumptions which underpin the IRAP model may not be 
appropriate in an Australian context.  

Non carcinogenic effects of Criteria Air Pollutants 
In general the impacts on human health from exposure to inhaled pollutants 
can be gauged by the impacts of emissions on ambient air quality. The 
aforementioned predicted impacts on ozone formation in the Sydney basin are 
of concern.  

The HHRA also omits any discussion of the potential impacts of increments to 
particulate exposure in the basin as a direct consequence of the operation of 
this facility.  

Carcinogenic Pollutants 
The risks of carcinogenic pollutants are assumed to be mainly secondary to 
ingested pollutants from food, soil and water, which have been contaminated 
by the plume from the incinerator. Whilst the consultant has gone to some 
lengths to quantify risk from a number of exposure routes, there are a number 
of methodological and conceptual issues which make the HHRA a flawed 
document. They include:  
- Not all chemicals of potential concern are included 
- Use of the wrong toxicity references 
- In their evaluation of cancer risk they have presented annual rather 
than lifetime cancer risks by dividing estimates of risk by an average 70 year 
lifespan. This is inappropriate. 

Conclusion 
WSLHD concurs with the EPA that some aspects of the forecast performance 
of this waste incinerator proposal could represent a significant risk to health 
for the people of Greater Western Sydney. This is particularly true for the 
impact on background levels of ozone in the region.   
The assessment of carcinogenic hazards such as dioxins and furan is 
methodologically flawed. Our belief is that the Health Risk Assessment needs 
to be revised in light of the critique from both NSW Health and the EPA.  




